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Staying in Touch
10th Apr i l  2018

St Michael's Primary School, Blacktown South
Email: stmichaelsblktn@parra.catholic.edu.au

Website: www.stmichaelsblacktown.catholic.edu.au
facebook.com/StMichaelsBlacktownSouth

Dear Parents and Friends,

Ubunta: ?I am  what  I am  because of  al l who we are.? 

 ?Ubunta,? is a South African word, and while I was thinking of Miss Cox?s kind words given at a staff 
gathering, I thought Ubunta sums up my feelings about the last 14 years. In describing Ubunta the South 
African athlete Caster Semenya called it, ?her humanity.? Caster went on to say, ?My country has given me 
love, courage, respect, recognition and appreciated me for who I am. That?s for free, we call it humanity 
(Ubunta).?   

  

So, you see Miss Cox?s words painted our story, our humanity and I believe our culture. I have been asked, 
?How are you feeling about retiring?? I know that for me this is the ?right time.? I also know for our 
community this decision is a good one. Last Tuesday when I introduced Mrs. O?Rourke (Acting Principal) at 
briefing, I sat back and noticed two important things; Firstly, I noticed the way my colleagues welcomed 
and engaged with Sarah. These qualities are deeply embedded in our culture they are our Ubunta. These 
qualities highlight both our teachers open mind-sets and professional competence. Secondly, I was taken 
by Sarah?s presence, and confidence. 

We are in a strong position, mainly because we all serve in this community, after all we are ?Presentation 
People.? We are blessed with strong leaders who know the importance of relationships and trust. We have a 
shared and owned action plan, with high level of resourcing in supporting ongoing professional learning. I 
believe our PBS4L team will continue to work with you and provide opportunity to hear our student and 
parent voices in creating a ?whole village,? view in meeting our children?s needs. 

Finally, (phew!) I feel this incredible sense of gratitude for you and all those that I have served with over 
these years. I hold you in great esteem, our work is so important in providing a Sanctuary for children. I?m 
constantly amazed by our teachers ability to ?do the work,? collaborate, analyse, plan and above all to be 
there for the child. I also want to acknowledge our office team and Mr.Lewis, who continue to do an 
extraordinary job in supporting our work and 
serving our community. 

I pray that you will always recognise and connect 
with God who is within you, and that you will be 
generous in inviting all those you meet to dance 
the ?sacred dance.? 

  

Love One Another

John Laffan

PRINCIPAL 
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Friday, 13th April Mr Laffan's Farewell Assembly - 11.00am-12.30pm
Guard of Honour 2.00pm
Term 1 concludes

Monday, 30th April Term 2 commences
Tuesday, 1st May Diocesan Cross Country - Eastern Creek
Wednesday, 2nd May ANZAC Liturgy - 9.30am
Tuesday, 8th May ICAS Digital Technologies Competition
Tuesday, 8th May Panther Trophy Rugby League Competition

We are now accepting enrolments for 2019. 
Please collect an Enrolment Application Form from the office or download from our 
Website - when completed please bring to the school office with all relevant 
documents listed. To accept your Enrolment Application Form we require a $100  

non-refundable Enrolment Application Fee ($50 application fee and $50 enrolment  

fee). At the time of payment an interview will be made with the Principal.

 PLEASE NOTE: Uniform Shop

Due to building work at Nagle our grounds

are out of bounds during the school

holidays and therefore no teachers or

parents are permitted on school grounds.

Trading will re-commence trading on: 

Monday, 30th April - 8.00am-12noon

Wednesday, 2nd May - 8.00am-12noon

 



3



4



5


